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DEAR ACTA SUPPORTERS,
NOVEMBER 2015 NEWSLETTER

“DIALOGUE” - POPE FRANCIS’ PRAYER INTENTION FOR NOVEMBER.

HOW TIMELY!

WHAT HE SAYS ABOUT DIALOGUE COULD NOT HAVE A SHARPER APPLICATION TO OUR OWN SITUATION! Of course he chose this theme with us in mind. 

 He asks us to join him in praying that we may be open to personal encounter and dialogue with all, “even those whose convictions differ from our own”. In Brazil he said: “When leaders ask me for advice, my response is always the same: dialogue, dialogue, dialogue.” He goes on to say that the way of dialogue is the only way for individuals, families and societies to grow along with the culture of encounter in which all have something good to give and all can receive something good in return. To be successful in dialogue we need openness and the capacity to listen.  Peace also requires truth – but he warns that this is unobtainable if everyone sticks to their own rights and criterion. We must respect the dignity of the other “in a way that everyone can see not an enemy, not a rival, but a brother or sister to be welcomed and embraced”. 

There are increasing opportunities for real and fruitful dialogue within our local Church. We need to celebrate and share these. We hope that our Leeds ACTA Conference next March will provide the chance to do so. But dialogue, as we all know,   can sometimes be harder to practice within the Church than dialogue outwards!  It holds special challenges. In our own various situations in diocese, parish, house of religious or organisation we find that the convictions, vision, mission and values of ACTA which fire our hearts are often misunderstood or not listened to or even opposed. Dialogue seems impossible or limited. Some are convinced that ACTA calls for action which is wrong-headed. ACTA has been seen as a “pressure group”.  There is insufficient awareness that our call is to take action for DIALOGUE.  

We can only rectify this by “being the change in the Church we wish to see”! (To adapt Gandhi) 

WE MUST BE OPEN TO DIALOGUE EVEN WITH THOSE WHOSE CONVICTIONS DIFFER FROM OUR OWN!  THE HARDEST DIALOGUE IS WITH THOSE OF OUR OWN WHOSE CONVICTIONS DIFFER! 

Yet the task for which we are called to take action is vital. Dialogue within our Church is not simply or only an end in itself but is also and mainly the pre-requisite for the great mission we are all called to – that loving dialogue and encounter with everyone in the world outside the Church. Pope Francis is adamant that this is must be the prime focus and object of all dialogue within the Church. Dialogue helps create  “loving communities”  but only so we can become communities of “missionary disciples”.  DIALOGUE MAKES US MISSIONARIES. In Evangelii Gaudium Francis writes that many are now involved in lay ministries but warns: “this involvement is not reflected in a greater penetration of Christian values in the social, political and economic sectors. It often remains tied to tasks within the Church, without a real commitment to applying the Gospel to the transformation of society”. (Para 102)

HERE’S A TEST FOR US: Ask if our attempts to develop dialogue in our situation will free us up to “transform society” or will only result in us being “tied (more firmly) to tasks within the Church”!     

WE NEED AS A MOVEMENT TO FIND TIME AND SPACE TOGETHER TO DEVELOP FURTHER A SPIRITUALITY AND THEOLOGY FOR THE PRACTICE OF DIALOGUE.

We hope to provide resources and access to develop this spirituality and theology of dialogue so we can engage in it more effectively. This dialogue will be first amongst ourselves - in order not to be!  It will equip us to turn outwards in dialogue in the “loving service of all that exists”. It will most likely take a while, it will be demanding, but above all JOYFUL AND FULFILLING.  

ALL OF THIS THEME OF DIALOGUE LINKS TO THE RECENT 4TH NATIONAL ACTA CONFERENCE AND THE CONTINUING WORK OF YOUR PLANNING GROUP – SO READ ON!

REFLECTIONS ON THE 4TH NATIONAL ACTA CONFERENCE – Leeds Trinity University Oct 31st      
THE ACTA WEBSITE WILL CONTAIN A FULL RECORD OF THE CONFERENCE. WHAT ARE ITS IMMEDIATE FRUITS?    

The Conference took as its theme: “TO CHANGE THE WORLD”.  So immediately we were invited to turn outwards from the Church and ask the question: WHAT IS DIALOGUE FOR? And explore some of the answers. 

JON CRUDDAS MP took as his theme: Catholic Social Teaching (CST) – What is Justice?  He described the influences on his development as part of an Irish Catholic family and community, his engagement with the Labour Party and his growing disappointment with its attempts to manage the economics of globalisation. He was led back to search for a better basis for politics than economic theory into Catholic Social teaching with its stress on subsidiarity, community and the search for virtues which will aid the Common Good.  “The free market did not create the world or us.”  Politics needs the new exciting model which CST presents. In turn we need to develop a new language and education to describe what we mean by human development.” MAKE HOPE POSSIBLE RATHER THAN DESPAIR CONVINCING”. 

JENNY SINCLAIR (Founder of “Together for the Common Good” TFTCG) Much today militates against building bridges across community, social, religious divides – but the Churches are well placed to work for the common good. A secure footing in prayer and spirituality is basic. She asked: “Why do we not teach about CST? Why do we not go out and meet others and work together for the good of all? “CHURCHES SHOULD BE CENTRES OF LOVE GOING OUT TO ALL.”  ST Teresa of Avila: “We shall be judged not by the quality of our buildings but by the quality of our love.”  The laity can do a lot – with or without the Church or the parish! (hopefully with – but if not, what is the priority?) 

FOR ACTA: To work with TFTCG (and CAFOD and J&P) to establish CST as integral part of education in the faith in schools and parishes. This would go alongside education in the spirituality and practice of dialogue.  

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE NATIONAL ACTA TEAM FOR MOUNTING THE CONFERENCE. It is good to think that a team, mainly of layfolk can put such a day on – pressing and equipping us to “Change the World”. We wish that our families, younger people and all in our parishes could “hear” the messages and the stimulating analyses based on personal experiences which were shared by   speakers and participants.  Thanks to the supporters of ACTA in the Leeds Diocese who were able to be there. If you could not make it – try and talk to someone who was there. 

AND USE to get the details of the Conference: www.acalltoaction.org.uk

EDUCATION / FORMATION 
Members of the ACTA Planning Group will be having a second meeting with Fr Tim Swinglehurst (Vicariate for Education) to explore how ACTA can support the work of education in schools and parishes. In the light of the National Conference two immediate areas come to mind: how to unfold a spirituality of dialogue; how to explore with children and adults the whole field of CST. We are also to visit Frank McDermott in Hallam diocese to see if we can use the wealth of materials he and his teams have devised for parish development. 

The WEBSITE   We continue to work with Joe Burns to set up the website. We aim to have a forum for DIALOGUE, to exchange ideas and share good practices; to provide resources for education in the spirituality and theology of dialogue and its practice.   
AND LASTLY 

  DIOCESE OF LEEDS: JUSTICE AND PEACE COMMISSION

  “LAUDATO SI’ AND THE LEEDS DIOCESE” – CONFERENCE & AGM

Saturday 7th November 2015. 10:30 – 13:30 
St Benedict’s Parish Centre, Aberford Road, Garforth Leeds S25 1PX 

In the light of the ACTA Conference we highly recommend supporters who have not already done so to link up with or join the Diocesan J&P Commission (www.leedsjp.org), take their Newsletter and even at this late notice – for those not already doing so - attend their AGM and Conference.  

ANY COMMENTS PLEASE SEND TO DAVID JACKSON (COORDINATOR: ACTA IN THE DIOCESE OF LEEDS)

Dandt43@gmail.com OR on 01274 581094

PS. Future Newsletters will be circulated by Pat Brown, member of the Planning Group and our new Membership Secretary.   
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